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Statement by Turkmenistan

at the 35th session of the Working Group of Universal Periodic Review

UPR Review of Lebanon 
18-29 January 2021
Thank you, Mr. / Ms. President,
Extending our warm welcome to the distinguished delegation of the Lebanese Republic at the current UPR Working Group session and thank for the detailed presentation of human-rights accomplishments in the country.
Furthermore, while 
commending the efforts of the Government of Lebanon on implementation of the National Human Rights Plan 2014–2019;
acknowledging the ratification of the Act No. 62 on the establishment of the National Human Rights Commission including the Committee for the Prevention of Torture; 
welcoming the signing of the National Programme for Decent Work in Lebanon 2017–2020 by the Ministry of Labour, the General Confederation of Lebanese Workers and the Association of Lebanese Industrialists in cooperation with the International Labour Organization (ILO);

Turkmenistan recommends:
1. to continue making practical steps aimed at the development of the institutional and human rights infrastructure to better implement its human rights obligations; 
2. to further continue its awareness raising and training activities on human rights for state officials and the general public to raise the legal awareness across the country;
3. to pursue ongoing efforts in order to enhance economic, social and cultural rights.

Turkmenistan wishes the Government of the Lebanese Republic successful implementation of UPR recommendations of the 3rd cycle.

I thank you.

Geneva, “18” January 2021
